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On Monday, December 11, 2000, the City Council’s Committee on General Welfare, chaired by Council Member Stephen DiBrienza, will conduct a New York City Charter mandated oversight hearing of the Department of Employment (“DOE”).  Expected to testify at the hearing is a representative of the agency. 

BACKGROUND

According to the Mayor’s Management Report (“MMR”), the mission of the DOE, in partnership with the Local Workforce Investment Board, is to implement and oversee a workforce development system of occupational assessment, skills training, educational remediation and job placement for City residents.  This system helps to develop a qualified workforce for the City’s businesses through a network of One-Stop Centers, individual training accounts, and contracts with private and nonprofit service providers.  

The agency primarily provides employment-related services to dislocated workers and in-school and out-of school youth. It also works closely with the Human Resources Administration (HRA) to provide employment-related services to adults and public assistance recipients. 
 
Effective July 2000, The Workforce Investment Act (“WIA”) replaced the Job Training Partnership Act (“JTPA”) as the agency’s primary funding source. The WIA restructured the provision of employment and training services through a one-stop delivery system, the use of vouchers for providing training services and year-round services for youth.
 

According to the MMR, the WIA: 

· Consolidates funding into three funding streams: adults, dislocated workers and youth. Beginning in Fiscal 2001, DOE will administer funding for dislocated workers and youth, and HRA will administer the funds for the adults. 

· Requires that all states and local areas achieve 17 performance standards in areas that include employment retention and the attainment of employment related credentials. 

The MMR reports that during Fiscal 2000, the agency and its partners began implementing the new WIA system.  The agency established a One-Stop Center in Jamaica, Queens in July 2000. Through the One-Stop Center, adults and dislocated workers may access training services from qualified providers through individual training accounts, also known as vouchers.
 

According to information provided in the MMR, DOE provided the following services during Fiscal 2000: 

· Enrolled 5,681 adults into their adult programs, of which approximately 58% were public assistance recipients. 
 

· Enrolled 2,456 youth in their youth programs, of which approximately 70% were high school dropouts. 

· Enrolled a total of 50,499 in their summer youth programs, including 40,247 in the Summer Youth Employment Program (“SYEP”) and 10,252 in the Job Opportunities for Youth (JOY). 
 

· Enrolled 11,227 participants in dislocated workers programs. Of these, 5,557 were new participants. Of the total enrolled, 6,279 completed programs, of which 4,365 found unsubsidized employment. 
  
Finally, the MMR reports that the agency’s expenditures for Fiscal 2000 were $174.5 million, up from $132.3 million in Fiscal 1999.  However, headcount was down approximately 30% to 143 from 210.
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